
April 11, 2023 

VIA EMAIL 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Minimum Wage Increase 

Public Health Sudbury & Districts (Public Health) would like to extend its 
sincere congratulations to the Ontario government for the increase of the 
minimum to $16.55 an hour in the fall. Public Health supports the 
government’s efforts to help individuals and families combat the cost of 
living. The announced 6.8 per cent pay raise is a positive step to assist 
workers who are still struggling post-pandemic with rising costs of housing, 
food, and transportation.  

Our support for an increase in minimum wage comes from overwhelming 
evidence confirming the link between income and health, whereby health 
improves every step of the income ladder. Adequate income not only 
removes the barriers, stressors, and challenges to achieving health but also 
decreases the risk of premature morbidity and mortality and increases 
physical and mental health across the life course. In relation to health and 
income, the Board of Health passed a Motion (#53-19), Opportunities for All 
– Poverty Reduction on November 21, 2019:

WHEREAS income is one of the strongest predictors of health and 
local data show that low income is associated with an increased risk 
of poor physical and mental health in Sudbury and districts; and 

WHEREAS Public Health Sudbury & Districts annual Nutritious Food 
Basket reports demonstrate that individuals and families reliant on 
the current provincial social assistance rates or that earn a minimum 
wage will experience challenges in supporting their health including 
meeting their nutrition requirements; and 
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WHEREAS income solutions incorporate the health enhancing influence of work 
while addressing food security and the health damaging impacts of insufficient 
income; and 
 
WHEREAS the Sudbury Workers Education and Advocacy Centre calculated a 
living wage for Sudbury of $16.98 (current provincial minimum is $14.00), and the 
City of Greater Sudbury proclaimed November 3 – 9, 2019 as Living Wage 
Week; and 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Health for Public Health 
Sudbury & Districts formally endorse the principle of living wage employment and 
direct the Medical Officer of Health to pursue certification; and 
 
FURTHER that the Board encourages all employers across our service area to 
recognize the serious health and societal costs of inadequate income. 

 
While we welcome this increase, we think it is important to underscore that minimum 
wage is the lowest wage rate an employer can pay an employee, which is different from 
a living wage. A living wage is an income sufficient for families to pay for the basic 
necessities of life so they can live with dignity and participate as active citizens in our 
society. The current living wage calculation for Sudbury and districts is $19.70 per hour 
compared to the newly announced minimum wage for the province in the fall of $16.55.  
 
Our agency is dedicated to building a resilient and healthy workplace and to 
encouraging this approach across employers in the communities that we serve.   
In support of this, Public Health is certified as a Living Wage Employer. All staff 
members qualify for a living wage, which reflects the income workers must bring home 
to meet their basic living needs and participate more fully in life, work, and community.  
 
Public Health Sudbury & Districts is a progressive public health agency committed to 
improving health and reducing social inequities in health. The minimum wage, even with 
the upcoming increase, will fall short of the income needed for individuals to pay for 
basic needs. As your government considers future adjustments to the minimum wage, 
we urge you to consider the living wage rate calculations for Ontarians, with the 
understanding that an adequate income aligned with a living wage can contribute to 
increased physical and mental health outcomes of Ontarians and reduce costs 
associated with premature morbidity and mortality. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
René Lapierre 
Chair, Board of Health 
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cc: All Ontario Boards of Health 
 Association of Local Public Health Agencies 

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Honourable Monte McNaughton, Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and 
Skills Development 
Jamie West, Member of Provincial Parliament, Sudbury 
France Gélinas, Member of Provincial Parliament, Nickel Belt 
Michael Mantha, Member of Provincial Parliament, Algoma-Manitoulin-
Kapuskasing 

Correspondence C




